
School Newsletter    11th June 2021                Issue: 33 
Christian Value:  Koinonia    Worship Theme:  The  Perseverance of Paul 

 

This week’s attendance  

superstars are: 

FSDT 99% 

2KM 100% 

6H 100% 

Reading Raffle 

This week’s  

winner is: 

Amelie 6C 

It has been a busy start to the term. I think it has been a real time 
for Year 6 to shine. Both our brilliant teams reached the final of the 
Discovery debating competition. Miss Hyman was incredibly proud 
of their skills, knowledge and 
understanding. Definitely politi-
cians of the future. Archie Elliott 

has won the 'Hidden Gallery' junior art competition with 
one of his paintings. Its a national competition with a 
gallery that represents David Hockney, Andy Warhol and 
other big name artists. I am sure we will see Archie’s work 
in the future. I have to be honest and say I absolutely love 
his picture.  

Sadly, we will not be able to have a sports day in the tra-
ditional way this year but Mr K and the team have man-
aged to organise year group sports days and to arrange a 
sports week beginning 21st June. The children will have 
the opportunity to enjoy Rugby Stars, Dance, Tennis, Leicester Riders, Karate, Volleyball 
and Golf. More details next week. The following week, 28th June, Mrs Rowe and the Art 
Team led by Mrs Winston have arranged a ‘Spirited Arts Week’. So, lots to look forward to.  

We are waiting for the roadmap update on the 21st June  before we decide if we can have 
a summer open day giving parents a chance to meet their child’s teacher for next year. If it 
is not possible we will post some videos so that you all have a chance to at least see the 
teachers! I hope you all have time to enjoy the sun this weekend, my fingers are crossed 
for the England footballers on Sunday.  

Non Uniform Day Friday 18th June 
 

Due to Covid-19, the KPA have been unable to fundraise for over a year. They would 
usually do this through things such as the Summer and Christmas fayres.  With a new 
KPA now in place, they would love you to support a non uniform day on Friday 18th 
June and kindly donate any money you may have spent at the 
summer fayre to the KPA Just Giving fund (details to follow). This 
will enable the KPA to fund more things the school is otherwise 
unable to buy. To see how the KPA have spent the money in the 
past, please see the KPA newsletter also sent out today. 

 

This week’s points totals are: 

Ireland =  566 

Morrison =  530 

Welton =  696 

 

PE Stars 

 

This week’s winners were: 

Leo 2JM 

Harmony 4H 

Summer’s Here - Please Remember … 
 Children need a clearly labelled sun hat/cap in school. It is especially 

important on days that they have PE as they will be spending more 

time outside than on a normal school day. 

 Please send children to school with sun protection already applied. 

Please do not send any sun protection into school as children will have 

access to protection cream provided by school throughout the day. We 

will be using ‘Ambre Solaire Kids Sun Cream Spray SPF 50’. Please 

email the office directly if you do not want school to offer sun cream to 

your child. 

 All children must have a full, labelled water bottle with them every day. Again, this is 
especially important on days that they have PE. 

 

 The children will be spending playtimes on the fields so if they are hayfever sufferers 

then please give them allergy relief  before coming to school. 



 

 

05.07.21 Transition Y6 to KMA 

09.07.21 Last day of term 

 

 

 
Year 6 

Lola, Charlotte and Finley 

Year 5 

Isobelle, Roman and Freddie 

Year 4 

Anabelle and Lucas 

Year 3 

Lois 

Year 2 

Nathan 

Year 1 

Ava 

Foundation 

Louis and Florence 

Foundation—Minibeasts 
 

 For our final topic we are looking at the exciting world of minibe-
asts. 
 
To begin the topic the children went on a minibeast hunt around 
the school grounds. With clipboards in hand and hats on off they 
went to explore and see what they could find.  
 
The children were amazing at finding and identifying lots of differ-
ent insects and their wonder and delight at the natural world was 
incredible to see. 
 
The children realised that they needed to look under things to find 
the most bugs and had to observe very carefully to see them scurry-
ing past. A frog also hopped in to join in the fun. 

 
This was a super start to our 
last topic in foundation! 

 
 
 

We are an Operation  
Encompass School 

We are part of a project that is run jointly between schools and Leicestershire 
Police. Operation Encompass is the reporting to schools, prior to the start of the 
next school day, when a child or young person has experienced or witnessed, any 
domestic abuse. 

Operation Encompass has trained a member of the school staff, (DSL) to allow 
them to liaise with the police and to use the information that has been shared, in 
confidence, to ensure that the school  can make provision for possible difficulties 
experienced by children, or their families, who have experienced a domestic 
abuse incident. We are keen to offer the best support possible to all our pupils 
and we believe this will be extremely beneficial for all those involved. 

School Places 2022 

If you have a  child who was born 
between 1st September 2017 and 
31st August 2018 inclusive then 
you can apply for a school place for 
2022 online now. 

Just visit this link 
Applications need to made by Jan-
uary 15th 2022 and place alloca-
tions will be confirmed on April 
15th 2022. 
We will be running some open ses-
sions for parents in the Autumn 
Term, full details of which will be 
shared after the summer. 
 
If you would like any support in 
completing this process please 
contact Mrs Marsh in the School 
Office, who will  be very happy to 
help. 

Mathster Classes 
Emma from Ahead 4 Numbers is really excited to announce that, due to restrictions lift-
ing, she has been able to start running her ‘Mathster Classes’ again for local KS2 pupils 
who have a bit of a knack for numbers. Her Thursday sessions 
start a little later and are suitable for Kibworth students as 
they would have enough time to travel down to Harborough.  

https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/popular-now/apply-for-a-primary-school-place

